
Annual AHERA Notification to Parents, Teachers, and Staff 
 
Dear Parents, Teachers, and Staff, 

 
Child Guidance Resource Center (CGRC) is providing this letter in accordance with the 40 CFR 

Part 763 (enacted by Congress in 1986) of the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act, more 

commonly referred to as AHERA.  This rule requires all Local Education Agencies (LEA’s) to 

identify asbestos containing materials (ACMs) in their school buildings and take appropriate 

actions to prevent and control the release of asbestos fibers.  ACM inspections have been 

completed for the CGRC portion of the building located at 2000 Old West Chester Pike, 

Havertown, Pennsylvania. An Asbestos Management Plan has been prepared and is available 

for review in the CGRC’s administrative office during regular operating hours. The Asbestos 

Management Plan identifies these ACMs throughout the CGRC building and establishes specific 

inspection and maintenance protocols for the identified materials.  

 

CGRC takes the health and care of our students seriously, and we would like to inform you that 

there are currently no friable ACMs located in the first, second, or third floor of the CGRC 

building.  The majority of the third floor, where children spend all their time, is also free of any 

non-friable ACMs, with the exception of a small IT storage closet where asbestos containing 

mastic (glue) is present beneath non-ACM floor tile. Given this mastic is encapsulated with floor 

tile, the potential for student contact is non-existent. The Management Plan also identifies 

other ACMs located in remaining portions of the building; however, student access is 

completely restricted in these areas. 

 

For additional information about AHERA or any specific questions regarding CGRC’s Asbestos 

Management Plan, you may contact CGRC’s Asbestos Management Planner: 

 
Justin Lauterbach 
RT Environmental Services, Inc. 
JLauterbach@rtenv.com 
610-265-1510 


